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PUBLIC NOTICE 
ALERT ON FAKE “PUBLIC NOTICE 11 OF 2022” ON ISSUANCE OF 

TAX CLEARANCE (ITF263) IN CIRCULATION 
  

It has come to ZIMRA’s attention that a Public Notice is in circulation, which is titled: 
“PUBLIC NOTICE ISSUANCE OF TAX CLEARANCE CERTIFICATES [ITF263] FOR 
YEAR 2022” and it is inscribed “Public Notice Number 11 of 2022” as a footnote. Amongst 
other things, this notice states that: 
“Due to the unstable performance of the e-Services platform, some taxpayers have not been 
able to access their tax clearance certificates on time. ZIMRA therefore apologizes for any 
inconveniences caused. It is in recognition of such inconveniences that ZIMRA would like to 
advise that all registered taxpayers without valid Tax Clearance Certificates (ITF263) are 
deemed to have tax clearance certificates expiring 28 February 2022”. 
 
Please be advised that this purported Public Notice 11 is fake and has not been issued by 
ZIMRA. As of 7 January 2022, ZIMRA has issued only three Public Notices thus: 
1. Public Notice 1 - Return Submission & Payments 
2. Public Notice 2 - Charging Of Parking Fees In Designated Controlled Areas In United 

States Dollars Or Equivalent 
3. Public Notice 3: Alert on fake “Public Notice 11 of 2022” on Issuance of Tax Clearance 

(ITF 263) in circulation. 
 
No more than three public notices have been issued by ZIMRA in 2022.  
 
From the observations made so far, whoever originated this fake notice took the Public Notice 
which was genuinely issued in 2021 and changed the year to 2022.  
 
You are therefore advised to ignore this fake document as it has been done to cause alarm 
and despondency within ZIMRA and to our valued clients. 

 
My Taxes, My Duties: Building My Zimbabwe!! 

 
Public Notice No. 3 /2022, issued on 07/01/2022. 
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